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My Daily Walk With God Inside This Issue 

Feb. 1 Genesis 47; Psalm 105 
 2 Genesis 48 - 50; Psalm 121 
 3 Exodus 1 - 4:17 
 4 Exodus 4:18 - 7:13 
 5 Exodus 7:14 - 9 
 6 Exodus 10 - 12:42 
 7 Exodus 12:43 - 15:21 
 8 Psalm 78 & 93 
 9 Exodus 15:22 - 18 
 10 Exodus 19 - 21 
 11 Psalm 119: 1 - 88 
 12 Psalm 119: 89 - 176 
 13 Exodus 22 - 24 
 14 Exodus 25; Psalm 103 
 15 Exodus 26 - 27; Psalm 84 
 16 Exodus 28; 2 John; 3 John 
 17 Exodus 29: Psalm 51 
 18 Exodus 30 - 32:29 
 19 Exodus 32:30 - 35:29 
 20 Exodus 35:30 - 38:23 
 21 Exodus 38:24 - 40 
 22 Psalm 2, 45, 102;  
  Hebrews 1 & 2 
 23 Psalm 95, 110;  
  Hebrews 3 - 6 
 24 Hebrews 7 - 10:31 
 25 Hebrews 10:32 - 12 
 26 Hebrews 13; Leviticus 1 - 3 
 27 Leviticus 4 - 6 
 28 Leviticus 7 - 9:22 
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Pastor’s Article 

Fruit Of The Spirit: Kindness 
 

As Christians there are times throughout each day when it is difficult 
for even us to be kind to people.  When we see that person at work we do not 
get along with, it is hard for us to be kind to him because the moment we see 
him we anxiously wait for him to say or do something to make us mad.  When 
he does, we retaliate with some quick come back so we do not look foolish in 
front of others.  It is not just the people we do not get along with we have a 
hard time being kind to is it?  We even have a hard time being kind to the  
people we love.  At times, it is hard for us to be kind to our brothers and sisters 
because they continue to irritate us even though we are adults.  It is also hard 
for us parents at times to be kind to our own children whom we love very 
much.  When they constantly fight with their siblings, we lose our patience 
and snap at them.  At times, it is especially hard for us to be nice to our spouse.  
Even though our spouse is the love of our life, we cannot help but yell and nag 
him or her when we asked them to do something a hundred times and they still 
did not do it.  The good news is with God’s help we can be kind to other  
people.  In this article entitled, “Questions About Christianity”, we will learn 
how we can by answering the question, “What is the Fruit of the Spirit:  
Kindness?” 

Kindness is one of the Fruit of the Spirit mentioned in Galatians 5:22-23 
along with love, joy, peace, patience, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and 
self-control.  These are all attitudes God commands us to have in the Ten 
Commandments because they lead us to obey the Ten Commandments with 
our actions and produce good works or fruits of faith.  Since God the Holy 
Spirit leads us Christians to have these God-pleasing attitudes through the  
gospel, they are called “Fruit of the Spirit”. 

The reason it is difficult for us to produce the Fruit of the Spirit: kindness 
is because we and all people are by nature sinful.  Our natural desire is to  
selfishly do what want.  At times, we boss people around and mistreat them so 
they do what we want.  When they get mad at us for this, we get even with 
them.  Even though it is difficult for us Christians to produce the Fruit of the 
Spirit: kindness because of our sinful nature we can.  The reason, is when we 
were baptized God the Holy Spirit brought us to faith in Jesus as our Savior 
who was so kind to us he went to a cross and suffered and died to forgive us 
and all people of our sins.  As Christians who believe in Jesus, we are forgiven 
of all of our sins and we will go to heaven one day.  In addition, we are God’s 
children who love God and who want to show him our thanks for saving us 
from our sins by living as his children, such as by being kind to others.   
Whenever we feel we cannot do this, we must remember we can because God 
gave us a new man or new self when we came to faith who now lives in us.  
Our new man only wants to serve God and he gives us the ability to serve him.  
Since He is living us, we can resist our sinful nature when he tempts us to treat 
others badly and produce the Fruit of the Spirit: kindness.  The more we hear 
and study God’s Word the easier it is for us to do this. 

As Christians, we want to produce the Fruit of the Spirit: kindness because 
of God’s great kindness to us through Jesus.  The good news is, with God’s 
help we can.  What makes this even better, is the more we produce the Fruit of 
the Spirit: kindness often times the kinder other people are to us as well. 
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Fellowship Committee January Meeting Recap 
Current Members: Adam Gaffney, Vi Burmeister, Sandy Beimborn,  
Joan Klappstein, Pat Eckert, Judy Trebatoski. 
 

At the January meeting, the Fellowship Committee discussed the  
Valentine party.  A light lunch will be served at the end of the party.  
Future meetings will be held following Bible Study on the first Sunday 
of the month. 

Evangelism/Outreach Committee January Meeting  
Current Members: Scott and Tracy McCluskey, Tasha Buchholz, Gerry and 
Betty Gast, Dave Kreklow. 
 

There was no meeting. 

Property Committee January Meeting Recap 
Current Members: Tim Scharenbroch, Curt Morn, Ken Ryczek. 
 

There was no meeting. 

Church Council January Meeting Recap 
 

At their January Meeting, the Church Council reviewed the 2017  
budget, yearly and long range calendars, got the Voters’ Meeting  
agenda finalized, and heard a presentation from Pastor Schultz about 
starting a small group ministry at Cross of Christ. 

Education Committee Meeting Recaps 
Current Members:  Matthew Buchholz, Dan and Lisa Hendershot,  
Jill Schultz, Joshua Veglahn 
 

The meeting will be held at the end of the month and will be reported 
on in the next newsletter. 

Worship Committee January Meeting Recap 
Current Members:  Mark Roberts, Cheryl Nicholson, John Otto. 
 

There was no meeting. 



Page 5 

 

Cross of Christ Ladies January Gathering Recap 
Officers:  Sandra Beimborn, Joan Klappstein, Pat Eckert, Jill Schultz,  
LWMS Reporter: Sandra Beimborn 
 

On January 19 we had two people from the Portage Food Pantry give a 
presentation on the Food Pantry and Second Harvest.  The Food Pantry 
is open Monday and Wednesday from 11:00 am-12:00 pm and  
Thursday  from 5:00-6:00 pm.  They are located at 405 E. Howard St.  
Second Harvest distributes food on the second Monday of the month 
from 10:30-11:30 am at Building 8 at the Fairgrounds.  If you know of 
someone who needs help, please share this information.  In February we 
will have a Bible Study. 
 

The Cross of Christ Ladies encourage all ladies of the congregation to 
come to these gatherings.  Children are welcome!  Don’t forget, they 
start at 6:30 p.m.  All confirmed ladies of the congregation are members 
of Cross of Christ Ladies (CCL) and of the Lutheran Women’s  
Missionary Society (LWMS).   

Stewardship Committee January Meeting Recap 
Current Members:  William Beimborn, Bonnie Dorniak, Bill Eckert,  
Dan Heckmann. 
 
 

 There was no meeting. 
 The deadline for SCRIP orders for February will be February 12. 
 We will use Special Designation Envelopes in place of collection 

cans. 
 Accounts will be set up for automatic withdrawals in January. 

Website Committee January Meeting Recap 
Current Members:  Sandra Beimborn, Betty Gast, Joshua Veglahn.  
 

There was no meeting. 

Planning Committee January Meeting Recap 
Current Members:  Dan Heckmann, Curt Moran, Ken Ryczek, and  
Pastor Schultz 

There was no meeting. 
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So That’s Who’s in the Pew!  John & Brenda Tobey          

Do for a living:   
John works as a tooling coordinator at 
Teel Plastics. 
Brenda works for We Care Wisconsin. 
 
Do for fun: 
We enjoy camping, fishing, spending 
time with our daughters and sons-in –
law and our pets. 
 
Like about Cross of Christ:   
What we enjoy about cross of Christ is the warm inviting atmosphere, 
and that pastors sermons are clear, enjoyable, and uplifting. 

Valentine for Children 
What:  Valentine  Fun 
Where:  Cross of Christ at 585 E. Slifer St. 
When:  February 13, 2016 from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
 
Children are invited to come and have fun making valentines,  
decorating cookies, playing games.  
There is a sign-up sheet on the back table for volunteers and for  
children planning to attend.   You may also call the church office at 
(608-742-5609) to register your children. 

February Mission     WELS Church Extension Fund 
 

The mission of WELS Investment Funds, Inc. (WIF) is to strengthen 
and enhance the ministries of WELS and WELS-affiliated  
organizations by providing professionally managed investment  
portfolios.  WIF  serves as the administrator of two investment  
portfolios:  WELS Equity Fund and WELS Income Fund.   
 

WELS Investment Funds is governed by an independent board whose 
directors are members of WELS congregations and who are elected 
by the Synodical Council. The Lord has blessed WELS with a  
talented group to serve on this board. 
 

For more information, please check out their website at 
www.welsfunds.net. 

Thank You 
The following organizations/people have expressed their thanks for  
recent donations from our congregation. 
 Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary:  tuition payment for Thomas  
       Nicholson. 
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Cleaners 
There is a new cleaning schedule on the back table for 2016.  If you are 
willing to clean church, sign-up on the sheet.  If you only want to clean 
for two weeks, indicate this next to your name. Cleaners are needed for 
the month of January and beyond. 

Ash Wednesday 
 

On Wednesday, March 1, we will begin the season of Lent with an Ash 
Wednesday worship service with the Lord’s Supper.  Prior to the  
service we will have a supper at 5:30 p.m. Group 3 will be serving. 

Welcome New Members  
 

Mathew Otto comes back to Cross of Christ as a transfer from Beauti-
ful Savior Lutheran Church in Green Bay.  He was employed in Green 
Bay but is now living in Montello where he was born and raised. Now 
he is working at Alliance Laundry Systems/Speed Queen. If you notice 
grease under his nails it is because he loves working on engines (both 
large and small). Matt also enjoys snowmobiling and the Montello 
Theater. Graduated from Madison Area Technical College, Matt is   
single and at one time was an avid billiards player. Matt  loves Cross of 
Christ because it is like "family." 
 

One of the main reasons Robert and Kristine Beahm  joined Cross of 
Christ is so their infant twin sons (Connor and Luca) would have the 
same Christian values as their parents. Robert is a transfer from St. 
Johns, Montello and Kristine is an adult confirmand. They both grew 
up in Montello, have lived in Portage, and now have a Pardeeville  
address south of Portage. As a family they enjoy hiking, spending time 
with family and cooking. Robert is a record supervisor for the  
department of corrections and Kristine is busy as a stay at home mom. 
What is one thing most people do not know about them? "Neither have 
ever attended a Packers game!" 

Thank You!  Thank You!   
 

Dear members of Cross of Christ, 
 

Thank you very much for the Christmas presents you gave to me and 
my family.  Thank you for the new briefcase, computer case, and all the 
different gift cards you gave to us.  But we thank you, not just for the 
Christmas presents you gave to us, but also for the love and support you 
give to us all throughout the year.  We feel extremely blessed and it is a 
tremendous joy to serve you.  Thank you once again!  
  
 Love,   Pastor, Jill, Caleb, Chloe, Eli, Naomi  
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School Calendars 

Interim Reports February 7 

ACT Test February 11 

No School—President’s Day February 20 

Kinderfest February 20   9:00 am-10:00 am 

231 Woodland Beach Rd.   (920) 648-2321  
Lake Mills WI           www.llhs.org 

St. John’s Lutheran School 
505 E. La Follette St.  (608) 429-3636  
Pardeeville WI  www.stjohnspardeeville.org 

Christian Education Tuition Assistance Fund 
 

In order to assist parents in sending their child(ren) to one of these schools 
or another WELS school, Cross of Christ has established a Christian  
Education Tuition Assistance Fund.  The goal of this fund is to give parents 
$100 a month for 10 months every school year which will be applied to 
their child(ren)’s tuition.  If you would like to contribute to this fund at any 
time, please mark on the front of your weekly offering envelope how much 
you want designated to go to this fund. 

FEBRUARY EVENTS 

Kindergarten Roundup 
2nd Grader / 5th Grader for a Morn-

ing 

February 10 

No School-Western Wisconsin Dis-
trict Curriculum Conference 

February 17 

Pardeeville Off 
St. John’s in session  

(No Busing/Hot Lunch) 

February 24 
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Northwestern Publishing House Item 

WELS Websites 
www.wels.net 
   The official website for the Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod. 
www.nph.net 
   Northwestern Publishing House’s website that sells religious materials. 
www.whataboutjesus.com 
   Learn more about Jesus, the Bible, how to deal with social concerns, etc. 
www.christianliferesources.com 
   Stay up-to-date with important life issues and get answers to difficult  
   ethical questions. 
www.goodsearch.com 
   A search engine (comparable to Google or Yahoo) that donates money to 
   the Wisconsin Synod when it is used. 
www.lwms.org 
   The official website for the Lutheran Women’s Missionary Society. 
www.welslibrarians.org 
   The official website for WELS Librarians 

You can place your order by visiting www.nph.net or call Northwestern 
Publishing House at 1-800-662-6022.   

A Simple Way to Pray With Luther's Small Catechism 
Author: Martin Luther (edited by Curtis A. Jahn) 

 

Originally written for his friend, Peter the  
Barber, Luther's A Simple Way to Pray offers 
helpful advice on prayer, including  using the 
Lord's Prayer, Creed, or the Ten Commandments 
as a starting point. It's a booklet that will assist 
you in focusing your prayer thoughts, while also 
providing guidance and encouragement to come 
before your heavenly Father often. This deluxe 
edition also includes the complete text of  
Luther's Small Catechism.  

Softcover, 47 pages. Published 2016. 

Catalog Item Number: OL-0600752    Price: $4.99 
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Shut-Ins 
Margery McCluskey     Marion Kreitzman 
 

Audrey Zunker   Elmer Glaeske 
 

Lila Freber    Nathan Sauer 
 

Even though these members are unable to come to regular worship  
services, please continue to keep them in your thoughts and prayers. 

Thankful Giving Opportunities 
In 1 Corinthians 16:2 God encourages believers to give their first fruits 
as offerings in church in proportion to their income. Believers do this to 
thank God for what he did for them and to support the gospel ministry.   
 

Cross of Christ encourages all of its members to give their offerings for 
these reasons.  It also offers other programs for its members to give to 
the church above and beyond their offerings, which do not support our 
church’s budget.   
 

SCRIP: We offer  a SCRIP program where members can buy gift 
cards for many different stores.  A percentage of the money our  
members pay is given to the church.  SCRIP deadline is always the  
second Sunday of the month.  Order forms are available at church in the 
mailbox labeled SCRIP.  If you need help, talk to Jeannine Heckmann.   
 

MILK MOOLA: We offer  a Milk Moola program where members 
can turn in their KwikTrip Milk Moola caps and labels into a box in the 
church basement.  Church then gets money from these caps and labels.  
Keep saving those labels and bottle caps. 
 

PIERCES:  Add Cross of Chr ist to your  Pierce’s card. 
 

BOXTOPS: We also offer  a Boxtop program where members can 
turn in their Boxtops for Education into a box in the church basement.  
These Boxtops are then turned into St. John’s Lutheran School in  
Pardeeville.  
 

New Members 
There are no new members this month, but continue to pray 
for the Lord’s work that is being done through the members 
we currently have at Cross of Christ! 
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Cross of Christ Church Council Members 

Questions or Concerns? 
 

If anyone has questions, concerns, or comments about our church, 
please feel free to talk to someone on the Church Council because God 
has provided these men to assist you. 

Newsletter 
Cross of Christ’s News & Notes monthly newsletter will be 
placed in your mailboxes the Sunday before the first of the 
month.  If you have an article, meeting recap, note, or flier 
for publication, please either email your newsletter item to 
crossofchristportage@hotmail.com or place it in Sandra 
Beimborn’s mailbox by February 15, 2017. 
 

If you do not wish to continue receiving this newsletter, please  
e-mail Cross of Christ at crossofchristportage@hotmail.com or 
call the church office at (608)742-5609 and leave a message.   

Thank you!  

Dan Heckmann  Church President/  (920) 992 - 5692 
   Financial Secretary 
 

Matthew Buchholz Secretary/   (608)  354 - 8708 
   Education Comm. Chairman 
 

Bill Eckert  Treasurer   (608) 742 - 2547 
 

Todd Miller  Elder’s Comm. Chairman (608) 566 - 0344 
 
Adam Gaffney      Fellowship Comm. Chairman (608) 617 - 9971
    
Scott McCluskey Evangelism/Outreach   (608) 742 - 4025 
   Comm.  Chairman   
 

Tim Scharenbroch Property Comm. Chair.  (608) 742 - 2421 
 

William Beimborn Stewardship Comm. Chairman (608) 742 - 0623 
 
Mark Roberts  Worship  Comm. Chairman (608) 617 - 4703 
 


